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MINUTES

Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association (MCPA)

Board of Directors Meeting
August 23, 2007

Held at the MCPA Office, 1951 Woodlane Drive, Woodbury, MN
Board Members Present: 
Chief Tim Brennan

Chief Jim Crace
Chief John Bolduc

Chief Bob Jacobson
Chief Kelvin Keena

Chief Jeffrey McCormick


Chief Dave Thomalla

Chief Dana Waldron

Chief Erv Weinkauf
Chief Rob Yant

Board Members Absent:    Director Cari Gerlicher, Chief Mona Dohman Chief Peter Jansky,
Chief Mitch Weinzetl, Chief Ron Sager
Staff Members Present:
Harlan Johnson, Executive Director
Ann Jarrett, Staff Assistant

Chaplain Dan Carlson
Guests:
Chaska Chief Scott Knight
1. Call to Order:

Vice President RobYant called the association board meeting to order at 10:33 a.m.

Approval motions:  1st– K. Keena, 2nd– J Crace
2. Opening Invocation:

Chaplain Dan Carlson offered the opening invocation.

3. Approval of the Agenda:

The agenda was approved, after adding the item, Training Facility update, to the President’s Report and John Bolduc noted that he would bring an item up from the floor.
Approval motions:  1st–J. McCormick, 2nd–R. Yant
4. President’s Report: 

Executive Director, Harlan Johnson, gave the President’s report.
Endorsements:  Motion to table product endorsements until the next meeting.

Approval motions:  1st–J Bolduc, 2nd– B. Jacobson
Part Time Licensing:  The Minnesota Chiefs of Police Assn. was invited to participate in a summit with the other state associations:  MSA, MPPOA and the County Attorney’s Assn.  Along with admin fees and the legalizing of medical marijuana, an item of discussion will be part time licensing of officers.  President Mitch Weinzetl sent out a letter to the board stating his opinions and suggestions regarding regulating part time licenses. Within the discussion, some board members agreed with parts of the letter and some did not.  But all agreed that the Association would send two representatives to this joint meeting and that if within this meeting a compromise or consensus would arrive, it would be beneficial to all associations.  The President and  two board members, Chief Dana Waldron and Chief Erv Weinkauf, will represent MCPA when POST convenes their summit.
Approval motions:  1st–B. Jacobson, 2nd– J. Crace 
Training Facility:   Harlan Johnson and Rob Yant, along with MN DPS officials, visited Camp William Voelk Air field yesterday, Wed. August 22nd  to view their training facilities.  Harlan Johnson passed along information regarding the committee that will be looking at training facilities in the state.  Parties involved are looking at a 3-tier system:  Tier 3 is training done within the home department; Tier 2 is training done within the region; Tier 1 is training done within the state.  The Army is providing a 18 million dollar grant to building an urban setting training facility at Camp Ripley that would encompass multi-disciplinary training.

5. Secretary’s Report: 

Minutes from the July 19, 2007 meeting were approved.

Approval motions:  1st– J. Crace, 2nd– D. Waldron
6. Treasurer’s Report:

New Members. The board approved new members: 

Voting

Chief Lee Sjolander



Kenyon Police Department 

Chief Mike Docken



Hallock Police Department

Chief Brian Payne



Princeton Police Department

Chief Tony Cornish



Lake Crystal Police Dept.

Chief Robert Welsh



Sacred Heart Police Dept.
Chief Sean Mork



Lake Park Police Department 

Associate Members

Asst. Chief Shane Ahrendt


Baxter Police Department 

Supporting Members

Douglas Bonestroo



Orator Plus, Inc
Approval motions:  1st–J Bolduc, 2nd– D. Thomalla
Financial Report:  
Reports submitted were approved as presented.
Association Financial State
The Association is financially in good shape.  
Bills to be paid. 
Director Bob Jacobson reviewed all bills and look in order.

All Financial Reports and Bills to be paid were approved.
Approval motions:  1st–D. Thomalla, 2nd– K. Keena
7. Executive Director’s Report:

IACP and SACOP

Chief Scott Knight reported on his IACP and SACOP responsibilities.  He will get the laws and amendment information to the MCPA office to publish in C-notes.  In the next two weeks, supporters will gather to discuss his ’08 campaign.  

Alarm Committee

Chief Knight reported that the first alarm committee consisting of himself, John Laux and Harlan, along with Glen Mowery and two representatives from the alarm industry met last week.  This was an introductory meeting where they made four goals for the committee:  1) create a mission statement 2) legislation issues 3) model policies 4) training.
Membership 

The recent additions to the association only increased our association numbers by one, since several of the new chiefs were replacements for someone stepping down, but not necessarily retiring.  
Expungements

Proposed Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association and Minnesota Sheriffs Assn. position and strategy concerning Expungements.

Chief Ron Sager and Pete Ivy have submitted suggested position letters for the Boards consideration and attached to the Board of Directors packet.

A motion was made to oppose automatic expungements and any legislation in regard to it.

Approval motions:  1st– J. Bolduc, 2nd– D. Waldron

Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association Building

The new roof, paid for with insurance money, was installed and we are now leak free.  
Military Reintegration

The law enforcement leader training on reintegration was conducted on August 1 at the Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association office. 20 people attended representing 16 agencies. Chaplain Dan Carlson did an excellent job and is willing to take the program “on the road” to agencies that may need assistance.
Dan Carlson would like to use Communication notes to accumulate data and track veterans in departments.  
C-notes are working
New Wisconsin Chiefs Assn Liaison

Chief Executive Director Kondracki of the La Cross Police Department will be the new liaison with the Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association. 

Minnesota Nurses Assn Conference.

The Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association has been invited to participate in the State Conference for Minnesota Nurses on October 19. The board agreed Executive Director, Harlan Johnson should attend if possible and try to get their support for not legalizing medical marijuana.
The Scholarship Committee met on July 30th and reviewed the 17 applications and awarded the following scholarships to be presented. The 9 that we denied were all for technical reasons, 2 were referred back to the applicant that had not yet started school. A total of six $750 scholarships were awarded. The checks were written and sent to chiefs from their hometown to present.

Financial Report:

Pursuant to the request of the Board of Directors, I purchased Certificates from different banks, one $10,000 C/D for 11 months at 5.5%, one $9900 C/D  for six months at 5.5% and opened a $100 saving account to get the 5.5% rate from the 3.82% rate, and third, I opened a money market account at 4.2% instead of a 3.1% three month C/D at 3.62%. I intend to shift out of our checking into the money market account and withdraw funds to cover expenses as needed. The Money market is completely liquid and pays 4.1% instead of 0.45% in checking.

Monthly news release template

Suggestions for September included:  crosswalk safety, ATV use and personal preparedness.
Criminal Justice Information Task Force
Conference is September 14 and Ron Sager represents the Chiefs.

The Minnesota School Safety Center

Retired Chief Wade Setter is the first director. Jim Franklin and I met with him last week and he presented his goal for the next 18 months.  A copy of his plan was provided to the Board of Directors.

Appointments:

Gang and Drug Oversight Council 


Chief Bob Jacobson

IACP Conference Sgt-at-Arms


Chief Vied Muiznieks 

8. Board/Task Force representations:

a. POST Board Report:
A letter from State Representative Joe Mullery concerning Administrative Fines was discussed.  John Bolduc reported that Director Neil Melton asked his opinion on Administrative Fines.  John reported that he did not think this was a POST issue and would not affect the training dollars POST receives. Previous POST Board has voted to object to Admin Fines and with some new board members, another vote may happen.
b. Gang/Drug Task Force:
There will be a meeting on Sept 5/6 in Duluth.
c. CJIS – No report.

d. Human Trafficking – No report.
e. CriMNet – No report.

f. Driver and Vehicle Services  - No report.

9. Committee Reports:

g. Executive



No report.

h. Rules




No report.

i. Member Services


No report.

j. Promotions and Recognition
No report.

k. Education and Training Committee.

Fall Conference numbers are at 57 – our goal is 100 participants.
l. Regional Representatives Committee

Harlan Johnson relayed a request from LETG that if they were given the opportunity to speak at a regional rep meeting for 20 minutes, they would buy the lunch.  

m. Magazine Committee

Chief Bolduc reported that the focus of the magazine changed to include the 35W bridge collapse.  We appear to be close to breaking even with the magazine, but will know more after the last 2007 issue.
n. Legislative Committee

No report.
o. Chaplain
Dan Carlson reported that issues with Chaplain credentials have come up. There can be significant security breach to areas allowing anyone acts/looks like clergy.  He will be working with the RNC and the possibility that the Chiefs Association can be a place to issue a credential.  
p. Retired Chiefs




Erv Weinkauf previously submitted a committee report that will be included in the next board packet.  Regarding the question of MCPA endorsing retired chiefs in their new venture, it was suggested that we separate the endorsement issue from the retired chief.  Endorsements will be discussed at the next board meeting.  There was discussion about the possibility of a web page directory that would list the retired chiefs and what they are currently doing and how to contact them – something easier than pulling up their name and doing a search on the website. 
10. Items From the Floor: 

John Bolduc had a quick informal survey on police officer testing process. This is also included in C-Notes.

11. Old Business:

Endorsements were previously tabled until next meeting.
12. New Business:
Special Olympics

Maplewood Police Department is co-hosting the Special Olympics Golf Tournament Fundraiser and Chief Dave Thomalla wanted to generate interest and request a donation from the MCPA.  It was noted that the Special Olympics is the official charity of the MCPA.  
Move to donate $750 for a gold sponsorship.

Approval motions:  1st – B.Jacobson  2nd – J. Bolduc

Dave Thomalla abstained from voting.

13. Adjourn:
Adjourned  12:58 p.m.

Respectfully submitted to Chief David Thomalla, Secretary

Ann Jarrett
